
 

 
 
July                      Feasts/Memorials       
Monday        25    St James, Apostle, Feast 
Tuesday       26    SS Joachim & Ann, Parents of the B.V. Mary 
Friday          29    St Martha 
Saturday      30    St Peter Chrysologus, Bishop & Doctor/ 
                                Saturday Mass of the Blessed Virgin Mary         
                                                    

Catechism, First Communion and Confirmation  2011/2012 
Enrolment forms for Catechism: children 4-6 years and 8-12 years;  First 
Communion: children who will have reached their 7th birthday by 31 
August 2011, and Confirmation:   young people who will have reached 
their 13th birthday by 31 December 2011, are now available from the back of 
the Church and also at our Reception Desk.  Please collect and complete 
them as soon as possible. 
 

‘Mount Carmel’ – A Review of the Spiritual Life 
The Summer issue of Mount Carmel – A Review of the Spiritual Life - is 
now available at Reception.  As always it is an excellent read with 
contributions by many well-known Carmelite Fathers and  writers – with an 
in-depth article on Our Lady, entitled Celebrating our Mother and Queen 
: Feasts of Mary in the Carmelite Liturgy.  An ideal book to take away 
on holiday.   Price £2.50 
*   There will be Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament from 6.30-7.30pm     
      Monday - Thursday this coming week, plus on Friday for Vocations to   
     the Religious Profession.  All are invited. 
 

Weekday Masses:          8.00am, 12.15pm, 6.00pm 
Saturday Masses:           8.00am, 12.15pm, 6.00pm (Vigil for Sunday) 
Sunday Masses:             8.30am, 10.00am (with Choir) 11.00am Latin Choir 
                                           12.15pm,  6.00pm Young Adults Choir 
Holy Day Masses           8.00am, 12.15pm, 6.00pm 
Bank Holiday Masses:   9.00am, 12.15pm  (no 6.00pm Mass) 
Weekday Confessions:   5.30-5.50pm - Priest on duty except 12 Noon-3pm                                                                                                                                                                                                  
Saturday Confessions:    10.30-11.45am, 3.30-5.50pm 
Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament:  Monday-Friday 6.30-7.30pm 
Carmelite Priory, 41 Kensington Church St., London W8 4BB  
Tel:  020-7937-9866   Fax: 020-7938-1470 
Registered Charity No:  253645  
Carmelite Newsletter on the Web:  www.carmelitechurch.org 
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   “To discern between Good and Evil” 
Our First Reading today begins:  The Lord appeared to Solomon in a 
dream and said, ‘Ask what you would like me to give you’.  We would 
all probably like an offer like that from God! 
Solomon asks for a heart  “to understand how to discern between good 
and evil”.  God responds:  “I give you a heart wise and shrewd as 
none before you has had and none will have after you”. 
Would any of us ask for this?  If we received it, would we be able to live 
with it?  The whole biblical story of Solomon could be read as a parable to 
answer these two questions.  Solomon received what he asked for but 
struggled to live with this gift and its consequences. 
 
The story of Solomon is very relevant for all of us and it helps explain the 
struggles we have, to live Christian lives in our world today.  The closer  
we come to Jesus the more we must engage in the battle between good and 
evil.  Jesus opens our eyes to truth – truth that is both positive and 
negative, life-giving and destructive.  To live with this awareness, insight 
and knowledge, when the rest of the world seems to happily ignore it, is 
very challenging and isolating.  Solomon had many struggles but his two 
principle struggles are also the struggles of everyone who is called to 
Christian living and Christian leadership:  loneliness and failure.  All 
leadership, and particularly Christian leadership, brings one face to face 
with these two basic human realities. 
 
Loneliness:  More and more I hear people saying:  “trying to live a 
Christian life today isolates me”.  To be a committed Christian is to live 
in a minority, sometimes a minority of one.  The more deeply one lives 
one’s Christian life, the less others are going to understand them [even 
other Christians!].  The bible illustrates this for us in the case of Solomon 
by telling us about his 700 wives and 300 concubines.  I guess not one of 
these thousand women who inhabited his harem could understand him, had 
a real meeting of minds with him or could provide him with the 
understanding and support his heart craved for. 
 
                                                                                            /Continued……. 
 



 

We see Jesus becoming more and more isolated as the Gospel story 
progresses, to finding himself totally alone on the cross.  Jesus does not 
give us an answer but tells us to follow him there – follow him to the 
lonely empty space that is within each of us.  This space can only be filled 
by God, we are tempted to fill it with so many relationships, things, ideas, 
etc. that do not satisfy but rather increase the enslaving desires.  Inner 
freedom requires that we live with and embrace this empty space and allow 
it to be a source of creative energy and life. 
 
Failure:  My former spiritual director told me,  “Matt, Christianity 
taught the world only one thing – failure.  Jesus taught the world 
how to fail well but the world refuses to listen!!  I understand more and 
more what he meant. 
Solomon ruled Israel in a time of unprecedented peace and prosperity, yet 
his reign was failure in every aspect of life:  economic, social, diplomatic, 
religious, spiritual, moral,  personal.  He left great achievements but is 
most remembered for his failures.  He had not learned how to fail well. 
If we learn how to fail well, how to deal with failure, how to respond 
creatively to failure, then we will achieve great things – few people in the 
history of humanity have done this.  Jesus Christ is the only one who has 
shown us how. 
Solomon got what he asked for but could not live with it or its 
consequences.  Can we live with being Christian, and the consequences of 
living committed Christian lives, in the world of 2011?  My guess is that 
few of us can or are even willing to try;  but those who do are the people 
this world most needs but least welcomes. 

 
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

This is my last Newsletter.  I came here on March 28th, 2005.  It has 
been a great joy to write these weekly Newsletters.  A special thanks 
to Rita McDonagh for editing and printing them each week. 
 
                                                                             Fr Matt Blake, Prior 

 
Young Adults Monday Group 

Our Young Adults Monday Group will meet in the Parish Centre 
tomorrow, Monday 25 July,  for their “End of Term” celebration -  prayer 
of thanksgiving and a party !   Meetings will resume on Monday 5 
September. 
 
 
 

Reminder! 

This evening after the 6.00pm Mass,  we will have a relaxed Parish Social 
Evening in honour of Fr Matt and Fr Bob who will be leaving us shortly.  
We invite all our parishioners to come and show your support and gratitude 
to the two Fathers, and help make it a happy occasion  –  if you bring some 
food, we will provide the drinks!    Fr Iain 
 

Children’s Painting Exhibition 
We thank and congratulate our children for the excellent selection of 
paintings they’ve done for our Annual Children’s Painting Exhibition.  
These are now displayed on the walls of the Church Corridor along 
Reception, and we invite all our parishioners to come inside after the Masses 
today and take a look, and hopefully make a donation to the Catholic 
Children’s Society which does such wonderful work with needy children 
and their families in London, and especially at the present time  when many 
children living in poverty have never had a summer holiday or have never 
seen the sea.        Thank you.                (Fr Iain) 
 

A Day for Life 
On Sunday next 31 July we celebrate a Day for Life 2011 –  the day  in the 
Church’s year dedicated to celebrating the dignity of life from conception to 
natural death.  This year it focuses on what it means to live a full and happy 
life.  It takes as its starting point the words of Pope Benedict during his visit 
to Britain last year, when he said:  ‘Happiness is something we all want, 
but one of the great tragedies in this world is that so many people 
never find it, because they look for it in the wrong places.  The key to 
it is very simple – true happiness is to be found in God.  We need to 
have the courage to place our deepest hopes in God alone, not in 
money, in a career, in worldly success, or in our relationships with 
others, but in God.  Only He can satisfy the deepest needs of our 
hearts’. (Pope Benedict XVI, The Big Assembly: Address to Young People, 
Twickenham, 17 September 2010).     
There will be a Special Collection after all Masses on Sunday next to assist 
the work of the Anscombe Bioethics Centre, and other life-related activities 
supported by the Church.  Your kind generosity will be greatly appreciated. 

 
*   There will be a Day With Mary in our Church on Saturday 6 August,   
     starting at 10.00am with the Entrance Procession etc., followed by Mass,  
     and a full programme throughout the day.   Please note there will not be  
     the usual 12.15pm Mass on this occasion.  


